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% ' CASE 404: J. P. Cusack application for re-
\w\ . covery of back allowable on certain leases

i

1 ‘ I —— b ) i in Hobbs Pool, Lea County, NM.
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OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

August 4, 1952

Mr. John P. Cusaclk
Frazier, Quantius and Cusack
Roswell, New Mexico

Dear Jack:

This Commission respectfully suggests that you
make application for open hearing to determine how the
matter of back allowable shall be handled. We feel it would
be well to get the views of other operators, and we also feel
that the intelligence of the operators will he necessary to the
Cormnmission io determine a method for allocation and book-
keeping. '

Our next regular hearing is called for August 19.
There is no time for advertising proper notice for that hearing,
80 we supgest that you apply for the September 16 hearing.

Very truly yours,

RRS:W Secretary and Director




AL A s e

LAKE J. FRAZIER
LELAND M. QUANTIUS
JOHM P. CUSACK

.0il1l and Gas Conservation Commission

MF?azknicguanhus and (%sack

ATTORNEYS AT LAW
P O BOX 942

123 WEST FOURTHY STREETY

R@stdei‘l. (_\!reus Cl\ezqco
July 31, 1952

Santa PFe
New Mexico

Attention: Dick Spurrier i e

Dear Dick:

Enclosed you will find a clipping which
indicates that the State of Oklahoma 18 allowing
the operators to run the lowest allowables which
occurred in the general strike of May, 1952.

Sincerely yours,

FRAZIER, QUANTIUS AND CUSACK

BY Ve Uitec st

JPCiahft
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Seminole Infanfryman ﬁromofed

To Private First (fass In Korea
SEMINOLE, July 23. (Special)~-
John M. Ancell of Seminole recent-
ly was promoted to private first
class while serving with the 25th
Infantry Division in Eastern Korea.

The 25th, approaching its  third
year on the peninsula, held off the
Reds at Pusan in the summer of

-11950. Now the senior unit in Korea,

it : patrols are harassing enemy
positions northwest of the Punch
bowl.

Ancell; an automatxc rifleman in
the 35th Reégiment's Company K,
m&s engaged in farming in cmhan

Oklahoma Crude Alowables H|ked

For Months Of August, Seplember

OKLAHOMA CITY, July 23 9—
The State Corporauon Cominis-
sion, answering a demand for more
crude oil, today set a produgtion
allowable of 499,921 barrels daily
for August and September

This is an Increase’of 10,400 bar-
rels daily over the July allowable

compared with present produc-|:
and o A » .Thursday night.

tion of 521,000 barrels daily. Pres.
ent roductxon is exceeding the al-|’

owable since permlts have been | Fri
run “under-|;

granted operators
production® created by the general

M strike in May

Lubbeck, (Tex.),

4-H Camg
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held at the Cit?
Thursday and

All -H mer,
age and whet!’
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LAKE . FRAZIER ATTORNEYS AT LAW
LELAND M. QUANTIUS P. ©. 80X 942
JOHN P. CUSACK 123 WEST FUURTH STREET 4

P\osuSc”.O[euﬁ C\e_xico - ,}
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The 011 Conservation Commission

‘Santa Fe

New Mexico

Attention: R. R; Spurrier, Secretary
Dear Dick:

Enclosed you will find original and
two coples of Application in regard to the
allocation of the back allowables. We
presume that this application may be heard
on September 16, 1952.

Sincerely yours,

FRAZIER, QUANTIUS AND CUSACK
Bz§%>alzﬂ_ (Aa (2L1/¢a~%%f/, J,/f

B
“ 4277 DIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
{ f } ? o SANTA FE, f8DW MEYICO.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMNISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THk APPLICATION
OF JOHN P. CUSACK FOR AN ORD:zR
GRANTING PzZRMISSION TO RECOVER

BACK ALLOWABLES. CASE NO.

APPLICATION

Comes now, John P. Cusack, an individual operating in the
State of New Mexico, and in particular, Hobbs, New Mexico, and

respectively shows to the Oil Conservation Commission of the

State of New Mexico:

1. That your petitioher owns oil ahd"gas producing property
located in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

2.  That during the month of May, through no fault of your
petitioner there happened a national o©1ll refinery strike and
that because of said strike your petitioner was not allowed
to run through the pipe lines the oil allocated by this com-
mission to be run by him.

3. That at the same tlme and same place other oll and gas
producers in the Hobbs Pool, not affected by the strike ran
100% of their allowables thereby reducing and draining‘the
reservoir of oll rightfully belonging to your petitioner and
his royalty holders.

WHEREFORE, your petitioner respectfully requests that this
commission consider means and methods by which the back al-
lowables lost through the result of strike action may be made
up equitably for the benefit of your applicant and other
applicants similarly situated in conformity with the pro ration

laws of the State of New Mexico.

Respectfully submitted,

/‘\

{
b
5,

\ikél¢ (ﬂ CZUuH%;/Aj L , |

Ag?nt for John P. Cusack

v
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Bapfo s Sl O0h, COHSILRVATEND CHNMRTLHS TON

OF “Ui.s 3PADT: OF NuW LiXICO

L UHe MATT .o OF THy APPLICATION

VI JoHk 2. ()\' WK R AN I
URANT ING 2isgiIsSs I\)\I T0 1:G0V.R é/@
RACK “‘I'I-)del:)..l: - CAS8S~ No.

ANMONDED A2PR1L,ICATION

Comes now, John P. Cusack, an individual operating in the
3 14

State of New Nexico, and in particuvlar, Hobbs, New iexico, and

Pespectively shows o the 011 Congervation Couwmission of the

State of Hew Mexico:

L. 2hot your petitioner ovns cil. and gas producing propeirty
located in the Hobbhs Pool, Iaa County, Hew iexico, nore specifioally
dezcrihed as follows:

(a) The NEz of 3ection 3 Township 19 South,

" Range 38 Zast, comnonly referred to as

the Dyers lease.

(b)) e Niz of Ssction 28 Township 18 South,
Range 38 Tast, commonly referred to as
the Moon leese, A and 3.

(c) The Ef of thas 5hyg of 3ection 3% Township
18 South, Hanmge 38 East, commonly referred
to 48 the Turner B lenge,

2. That during the month of sisy, through no fault of your

petitioner there nappened & nabtional oil ref'inery strike and that

because of sgald strike your petitioner was not allowed to run

tharough the pipe lines thre oll 2llocated by this commlission to
e run by nin.

7. Mt at the sawe time anl same nlace sosther oil and gas
producers in tne Hobbs Pool, not aff:cted by the strike ¢
100% of thelr allowables thereby reducing and draning the
reservolr o3 01l rightTully belonging to your petitioner and
nls royalty hnlders.
R

LI

A'5imy your pebifinoner respectfuily esouests tnat thls

commiszalon consider means zndl methods by wnich the back allowables




“lost through the result of girlke astiom may be unnde up oquitably

for the benefit of your applicant ant obher applicants simllarly

- situated in conformity with the pro ratlion laws of the Stnte

af Heow exien,

Rq?pectfully subnitted,

L
b £ Uoigock B
Agent for John . Cusack




LAKE J, FRAZIER
‘LELAND M. QUANTIUS
JOHN P, CUSACK 123 WEST FOURTH STREET

}2@znnicguanhus5nxl(%sack

ATTORNEYS AT LAW
P. O. BOX 942

Rosuje]l , (\feu5 C/\ezcico

December 16, 1952

New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
P, 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

ATTENTIOMN: R. R. Spurrier, Secretary

Re: Case No. 404
Order No. R-231

Dear Sir:

Enclosed you will find an original and two
coprles of a Motion for a Re-Hearing, in the above
styled cause.

We would aporeciate knowing within the ten-
day period whether you grant or deny said Motion, so
that we may gauge our actions accordingly.

Sincerely yours,

FRQA R, QUANTIUS & CUSACK

BY; OAL- 09 ClAAidébﬁé//

JPC: smr
Enc.
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BEFORE TH:s OXL CONSERVATION CO.t1I3SIOA

OF THE STA"E JF NEW #dXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERV AL ION
COMMISSION OF NEW HMEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

Lol
R-231

- CASE HO.
OBDER NO.

THE APPLICATTION OF JOHN P. CUSACK
FOR AN ORDER CGRANTING PERMISSION

TO RECOVER BACK ALLOWABLE FROM

THE BYERS LE«SE IN NE/4 SECTION 3,
TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RAWGE 38 HAST:
THE MOON ('A' AND !B') LEASE, NE/4
SECTION 28, TOWNS-IP 18 SOUTH, RANGE
28 EAST: AND THE TURNER 'B' LEASE,
E/2 SE/4, SECTION 34, TOWNSHIP 18
SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, SAID LEASHS
BEMG LN THE HOBs3S POOL, LEA COUNTY,
NEN MEXICO, AND PRESENTLY 3EING
OPERATED BY SAMEDAN OIL CO3PORATION.

MOTION FOR A RE-HEARING

COIES NOW, John P. Cusack, an individual operating
in the State of New lexico, and in particular, Hobbs, New
P@xigo, and respectfully shows to the 0il Conssrvation Com—
mission of the State of New Mexico, the following:

1. That paragraph six (6) of the findings of the
Commission is not Dbased upon substantial evidence presented
to the Commission at the time of the original hearing,

2, There 1s no finding of the Commission, nor is

there any evidence upon wnich to base a finding, that to allow

\your Petitioner his back allowable would constitute waste as

that term is defined by the laws of the State of New Mexico.
3. That to refuse to allow your Peﬁitioner to make
up the back allowsbles lost through no fault of his own,

vwould be to directly violate the lans of the State of Wew

‘Mexico, as set out in the 1949 Statutes, Chapter 168, Section

13 (a), in that the Commission wou?d deprive the Petitioner

b

I Y wu‘JJ

}

1
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of his Just and equitable share of the oll in the Hobbs

Pool; that in refusing to allow your Petitioner to make up
his bvack allowables lost through no fault of his own, the
Commission would violate the doctrine of correlative rights,

as they are defined in the 1949 Session Laws, Chapter 168

Section 26, Sub-section (h).

4, That at the time of the oil refinery strike in
May of 1952, during which time your Petitloner under-produced
a total of 8,414 barrels, your Petitioner was operating under
and complying with the rules of the Commission to-wit:
Rule 503; that your Petitioner complied with Section (f), of
Rule 503, and requested this Ccommission to allow him to make
up the back allowables under 503 (f}, Sub-section 1, "failure
of producer or transporter to run assigned oll allowable,"
and that salid application was filed within 90 days from the
occurrence of the shortage; that for this Commission to
attempt to apply Order No. R~98A, which was to take effect
the First day of July, 1952, and by Order No. R-98A, deprive
your applicant of his right to make up legal back allowable
0il would be to deprive him of property without due process
of law, which would be contrary to the Constitution of the
State of New lMexico, and the Constitution of the United States
of Amertca,

5. That.in refusing to allow your Petitioner to
make up his back allowable of legal oil by means of
administrative order, No. B-984, would be an invalid act on
the part of this Commission because it would not be in con-
formity with the Session Laws of 1949, Chapter 168, Section
13, Sub-section (a).

6. To refuse your Petitioner the right to make up
the back allowable of legal o0il, would be to viclate the

Session Laws of 1949, Chapter 168, Section 13 (a) and. the
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Session Laws of 1949, Chapter 168, Section 12, Sections (v),

for in refusing to allow him to make up hls back allowdble,

the Commissloh would condone by an order of thils Cominission,

an act of waste, as set out in the Session Laws, of 1949,
Chapter 168, Section 2, Sub-Section (d), in that the Commission
would permit the non-ratable ovurchase or taking of crude
vetroleum oil from thé Hobos Pool, by the plpe lines.

w 7. Your Petitioner points out that finding No. 7 of
the Commission's order in regard to the alternate proposal, in
fegard to cut back of allowavlss, was within the'application‘
filed herein and if the 031l Conservation Commission falled, in
1ty advertisement, to bring said proposal within the call of a
héaring, your Petitioner shouid not be penalized for the fail-
ure of the 0il Conservation Commission to properly advertise
the hearing.

WHEREFORE, Your Petitioner prays:

1. That a Re-Hearing be granted

2. ‘That upon said re-hearing, the Commission con-
sider the auestion of granting the back allowable to your
Petitioner, and consider the alternate pronosal to cut back
allowsbles for wells in the Hobbs Pool, which, during the HMay
1952 refinery strike, produced 1004 of allowables assigned for
that month

3, 'That said fe~hearing be properly advertised

4. That your Petitioner be allowed to make up his
back allowable, so that he may have the opportunity to make up
the legal oil allocated to him, and so that he may hsve his just
and equitable share-of the 0il in the Hobbs Pool, and his Just
and equitable share of the reservoir energy in said Hobbs Pool.

Resnectfully submitted,

2R, QUANTIUS & CUSACK

3
L

Py P e T o N\
Mitorneys for Petitioner
swell, New Mexico
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

. CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

- COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:
CASE NO, 404
ORDER No. R-231

THE APPLICATION OF JOHN R CUSACK

FOR AN ORDER GRANTING PERMISSION i
TO RECOVER BACK ALLOWABLE FROM

THE BYERS LEASE IN NE/4 SECTION 3,
TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST:

THE MOON ('A' AND 'Bf) LEASE, NE/4
SECTION 28, TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE
38 EAST; AND THE TURNER 'B' LEASE,

E/2 SE/4, SECTION 34, TOWNSHIP 18

SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, SAID LEASES
BEING IN THE HOBBS POOL, LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO, AND PRESENTLY BEING
OPERATED BY SAMEDAN OIL CORPORATION,

ORDER OF THE GOMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

- This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a. m, on September 16,
1952, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission,
hereinafter referred to as the "Commission",

zh
NOW, on this 28 day of”/t/&'// 46/"'1952 the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the records and the testlmcny
adduced, and being fully adv1sed in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due notice having been given as required by law, the Com-
mission has jurisdiction of this case and the persons and subject matter
thereof.

(2) That the Commission on the 22nd day of April, 1952, allocated to
the 257 wells in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, a total allowable
production of 11, 564 barrels of oil per day for the month of May, 1952.

(3) That during the month of May, 1952, a refinery strike was in effect
which affected market demand for crude oil, and certain oil purchasing
companies transporting crude oil from: the Hobbs Pool imposed "pipe line
proration' whereby they took crude oil as ratably as possible from the
storage facilities to which they were connected, Among these were the
storage facilities of the petitioner. '

(4) That there were other crude oil transporting companies, connected
to storage facilities in the Hobbs P.ool, which were not affected by the
refinery strike during the month of May, 1952,
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CASE NO, 404 - - - ORDER NO. R-231

5) That during the month of Mayy, 1952, the petitioner's ten wells
g {
located on:

{a) the Byers Lease, NE/4 Section 3, Township 19 South
Range 38 East, NMPM,

(b) the Moon 'A' and '‘B' Leases, NE/4 Section 28, Township
18 South, Range 38 East, and ’

- (c) the Turner 'B' Lease, E/2 SE/4 Section 34, Township 18
South, Range 38 East,

all in the Hobbs Pool, Liea County, New Mexico, and being operated by
the Samedan Qil Corporation, underproduced a total of 8414 barrels.

(6) That the granting of "back allewable™ to those wells in the Hobbs
Pool affected by the refinery strike, when added to the normal allowables
presently assigned the wells in the Hobbs Pool, would create excessive
withdrawals from the Hobbs Pool reservoir.

(7) That the alternate proposal submitted by the petitioner to cut
back allowables for wells in the Hobbs Pool, which, diiring the May 1952
refinery strike, produced 100 percent of allowables assigned for that
month, was not within the call of the hearing.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That the amended petition filed herein be and the sameA hereby is
dismissed.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

LA o

DWIN L, MECHEM, Chairman

/
GUY SHEPARD, Menriber

P et

R. R, SPUR R, Secretary

SEAL
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GILBERT, WIITE AND GILBERT rﬁ f“ y - \ ‘m -
ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW ’ \ i e 57 3 \
BISHOP DUILDING ’ \ _\)i’ ) N OV ! 19 d ‘l
CARAL H.GILBERT SaxTA FE, New Mexico “-\"‘ ) Sy e
L.C.WHITE ':;‘S\ H-:J |'j:n ‘.';J 4 \j L’
WILLIAM W. GILBERT November 5, 1952

SUMNER S.KOCH

Mr. Dick Spurrier ‘
0il'Conservation Commission :

Santa Fe, New Mexico :
Dear Mr., Spurriler:

Enclosed herewith please find Order which I
have prepared in the John P. Cusack matter,

Very truly yours,

. C., WHITE

LCW-¢
enclosure




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
OF .JOHN P, CUSACK FOR AN ORDER

GRANTING PERMISSION TO RECOVER ~ CASE No.
BACK ALLOWABLES o /f
A L
ORDER’

BY THE COMMISSION

This cause having come on f¢r hearing at 9 o'clock.

A. M. on the ______day of , 1952 at Santa Fe, New
Mexico, pefore the 0il Conservation Commission hereinafter re-
ferred to as the "Commission".

NOW on the day of November, 1952 the Commission,
a quorum being present, having donsidered the amended applica-
tion, testimony adduced and beling otherwise fully advised in
the premilses.

FINDS:

That the apnlicant has failed to establish either in
fact or in law that he is entitléd to the relief vrayed for.

IT XIS THEREFORE ORDERED, ADJUDGED AND DECREED that the
amended application fof an order granting permission to recover
back allowables be and the same hereby 1s denied.

Done at Santa Fe, New Mexico on the day and year herein-
avbove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION -




BEFORS PHE 00X, CONSEIVATION COMHISSION

OF WHir SLATws OF NiW #BXICO

IN IHA MACTR OF THE APPLICATION

OF Judl 2. CUSACK PPOR AN ORD:R

GRANT ING PERMISSION TO g<COV:iR

BACK SLLOVABLLS » G435 Ho.

AMENDED APPLICATION

Comes now, John 2. Cusack, 2n individual operating in the
State of New Mexico, and in particulzr, Hobbs, MNew Hexico, and
s

respectively shows to the 0il Conservation Coumission of the
Stnate of Hew Iiexico:

1. That your petitioner owns 211 sind gses producing property
located 1ixn the tlobbs Pool, Les County, Hew ilexico, more specifically
descrived as follows:

() ‘the NEi of 3ection 3 Township 19 South,
Range 38 #ast, coumonly referred to as
Lrie Byers lease.

(v; Tne Hiuz of Section 28 Township 18 South,
Range 38 dast, commonly referred to as
the loon lease, A z2ul 3.

-
[}
S~

Ihe By of the Sz of 3ection 34 Township
18 3outh, Bange 38 East, commonly referred
to as the Turner 3 lease.

2. 'Thut during the moath of iay, througi: no fault, of your
petitioner ttere happencd a national oll refinery strike and that
becnuse ol sald strike your pelitlioner was not allowed to run
L rrouph Lie plpe lines the oll allaocatedl by this commission to
LE Tun by Aine

e That avt the ssme time and same place other 0il and gas
producers in tne Hobbs ~Fool, not sl ccved vy the strike ran
1004 of thoir allousbles theredby ryducing and lraining the
reservolir of oll rightiully beloagling o ysur petitioner and

T

Lilndasuia, your patltlonsr respasctfuily reouests thnt this

commission consider means snl metholds by wnlenh the bick allowables
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asction may be made up equitably

lost through the result of strike

for the beneflit of your applican’ and orner applicants similarly

sltuated in conformity with the pro ratlion laws of the 5&ate

of HNew iaxioo.

Respectfully gubaitted,

\(\: ! /A\ P
todn i Crse i o

h
i

Agent for John P. Cusack

i

L




IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OF JOHN P, CUSACK FOR AN ORDER
GRANTING PERMISSION TO RECOVER
BACK ALLOWABLES.,
CASE NO,

APPLICATION

Comes now, ':Iohn P. Cusack, and individual operatingVin the State
of New Mexico, and in particular, Hobbs, New Mexico, and respecti\‘rei;\
shows to the Oil Co;xservation Commission of the Stat;a of New Mexico:

i. ’Tha? your petitioner owns oil and gas producing property located
in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. |

2.' That during the month of May, through no fault of your petitioner
there happened a national oil refinery strike and that because of said strike
your petitioner was not allowed to run through the pipe lines the oil allocated
by this commission to be run by him.

3. That at the same time and same place other oil and gas producers
in the Hobbs Pool, not affected by the strike ran 100% of their allowables
thereby reducing and draining the reservoir of oil rightfully belonging to
four petitioner and his royalty holders.

WHEREFORE, your petitioner respectfully requests that this
commission consider means and methods by which the back allowables lost
through the result of strike action may be made up equitably for the benefit .
of your applicant and other applicants similarly situated in conformity with thg

pro ration laws of the State of New Mexico.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/ John P. Cusack, Jr.

Agent for John P. Cusack
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;"ROUGH DRAFT - October 21, 1952

4

{ FINDS:
(1) That the Commission on the day of April {?), 1952, issued
, Proration Order No. _ allocating to the more than 200 wells in the Hobbs
Pool BOPD for the month of May, 1952.

%

(2) That a refinery (?) strike was in effect which affected market demanz%
and cgrtain oil purchasing and transportation companies imposed '"pipe line
proratioﬁ"; among these were those to whose facilities the Petitioner's wells
were connected, pro rata with others so connected.

(3) That the alternat—:ive proportion submitted by the Petitioner to cut
back allowables for wells in the Hobbs Pool, which, du?ing the May, 1952 re-
finery strike, ran 100 % of allowable for that month, was not within the call _
of the hearing.

(4) That the Petitioner has failed to establish upon the facts and the law
that he is entitled to make up by increased allowables his under -production
for May, 1952, the re~su1t of pipe line proration without ad‘versely affecting
the reservoir.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

THAT the amended petition filed herein be and the same is hereby dismissed .

st et e
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Ol CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Decexber 1, 1952

Mr. J. P. Cusaok
3724 Country Club Cirecle
Fort Yorth, Texas

Dear Mr. Cusack:

We are sending you herewith a signed copy of -Order.No. R=231
which was signed on November 28, 19352, Case !g%,u-v)uoh
was heard on September 16, 1952, before the New Mexico Oil
Conservation Commission.

Yours very truly,

W. B. Macsy
Chief Engineer
WBMiny

cot: Frazier, Quantius and Cusack
Po 00 BOI 9‘2 -,
Roswell, New Mexico
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.. O COUSFRVATINN C()h’\-MIS-SION
_ COBANTN UL L REXIGO,

] . | ) | GBI
!l‘-;"’ JAN 1 51953 >!.
SUMMONS | | i T——
' A
L L A
In the District Court, County of Gleemes, State of New Mexico
...................................................................................... , Plaintiff ..
. . . vs.
R IN THE MATTER OF THE PETITION > v /O S 6
a ___OF JOHN P. CUSACK FOR REVIEW
_______ AND APPEAL OF PROCEEDINGS
BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION
----------- COMMISSTON OF “THE STATE “OF NEW "
___________ MEXICO IN CASE NO. 4Ok, AND FROM _
ORDER NO. R-231, ENTERED
.......... THEREIN. eriieeey Defendant. /

The State of New Mexico
To.. oo OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE_ _STATE OF NEW MEXICO ... .

You are hereby commanded to appear beforé tﬁ ifth Judicial District Court of the State of New
Mexico, sitting within and for the County of € 5 that being the county in which the complaint herein
is filed, within thirty days after the service of this summons, then and there to answer the complaint of

!‘ | the above named Plaintiff .. in the above cause.

You are notified that unless you so appear and answer, the Plaintiff.._ will apply to the Court
for the relief demanded in the complaint together with the costs of suit.

WITNESS the Honorable C. ROY ANDERSON, District Judge of the
Fifth Judieial District Court of the State of New Mexico, and the seal

lea
of the District Court of €haves County, this .. <~-= 7 27 T .

____________ JANIB RV 3953
W. M. Beauchamp MAFERINEEIE Clerk

ENDORSEMENT
The number and style of this case is as stated above.
A statement of the nature of the action in general terms is . Peétitdon for Review

Attorney or Attorneys for Plaintiff. Office and Post Office Address, Roswell, New Mexico.
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(Sheriff’s return when service is made personally on defendants.)
STATE OF NEW MEXICO,

88.

SO U Sheriff of ___. - - S County,
State of New Mexico, do hereby certify, that I served the within summons by delivering a copy thereof,
with copy of complaint attached, in the county aforesaid, in person to ... .

Dated: e - ceeeeeneeey Sheriff
Fees: : BY i, » Deputy

~wl Tt

(Sheriff’s return when service is made on deféndarits by leaving copy at usual place of abode.)
STATE OF NEW MEXICO, e

_ 8s.
County of
I . Sheriff of e, -~ County,

State of New Mexico, do hereby certify, that I served the within summons ... S
te

by delivering a copy thereof, with copy of complaint attached, in the county aforesaid, to : .
a person over fifteen years of age, residing at

the usual place of abode of defendant
..... , who at the time of such service was absent therefrom. .

Dated: : , Sheriff
Fees: o By : : , Deputy

(Return when service is made personally on defendants by other than Sheriff.)
STATE OF NEW MEXICQO,

County of

being duly swern, upon his oath, says, I am over the age of
eighteen years, I served the within summons by delivering a copy thereof, with copy of complaint at-

tached, in the county aforesaid, in person to

(Return when service is made on defendants by other than Sheriff by serving some one residing at usual
place of abode of defendant who is then absent.)

STATE OF NEW MEXICO,

S8.

................... . - being duly sworn, upon his oath says, I am over the age of

eighteen years, I ser‘vnd the within summons ... .. —
by delivering a copy thereof, with copy of complaint attached, in the county aforesaid to ...

e e e . a person over fifteen years of age, residing at the
usual place of abode of defendant ... :
_________________ . who at the time of such service was absent therefrom.
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IN THE DISTRICT COURT OF LYA COUNTY

STATS JF NiW L LXICO

IN THE MATTER OF DHZ PERPITTION
OF JOHN P, CUSACK For R5VI-w
AND APDPEAL OF PRCCHDINGS
BEFORE THn OIL CONSHRVAT ION
COMI{ISSION OF TH: STATE OF NiW
MEXICO IN CASE NO. 404, AND
FROM ORDER NO. R-221, ENTHRED
.‘:f::r.'.\;;}f:}"' : THLRITIN .

N T

COMES MNOW, John P, Cusack, and for his Petition
for Review of the A4ctlon of the 0il Conservation Commission of
the State of New Mexico, in the above-styled and nunbered

case, alleges and st-tes:

1, 7That your Petitioner on or about the 18th day

of August, 1952, filed in the offlice of thes 011 Conservation

Commisslion, an Application which is marked "Exhibit A" appended

‘hereto, and made a part hereof, as if set out in full.

2. ‘That your Petitioner amended said Application
and filed his Amended Application in the Office of the 01l
Conservation Commission on or about August 2?, 1952, A copy
of sald Amended Application i1s marked "Exnibilt B", appended
hereto and hade a part hereof, as if set out in fuvll, Said
Avplication briefly stated that your Petitioner owns 011 and

gas producing property in the Hobbs ?P0o0l, lza County, Hew

a4 B o L

/_ Hexico, Youf Petitloner, in sald 4applicstion polnted out

to the Commission that during ths asonth of May, 1952, through
no fault of hin, a national oil refinery strike prevented hin
from running through the pipe lines, the oil allocated by the
Cqmmission to be.vun by nim, That during t«is same period,
other producers in the Hobbs Pool, not affectad by the oil
refinery strike, ran 100 porcent of their allowables, reducing

and dralning thie reservoir of oil belonging to your Petitioner



and his royalty holders., Your Petitlioner askel tha Comnission
to gongider Means and nethods by which the back--allowablas
lost througn the »esult of strike action could be nade up

“equitably by himself and other operators sinmilarly situated,

[ 3. Tnat sald Amended Application was glven the case
number of 404, and was heord 2t 9:00 o'clock A. . on September

16th, 1952, at sunta iz, Hew lHexico.

L, What on the 28th dsy of November, 1952, tne Con-
nission entered its order No., R-231, denying and dismissing
the Amended Petition markel "Exhibit B", A covny of the saild
Order of the Commission is marked "Exhibit C", appended hereto,

and made a part hercof, as if set out in full.

5, YWithin the statutory time allowed,your Petitioner,
filed an application for a re-hearing in Case No. 404, This
re-hearing was neitner granted nor denied, but allowad to

. lapse according tc the statutes so nmade and provided. 4 copy

of the Motion for a Re<hearing is attached hereto, as"Exhibit

D", and mads a part hersof, as if set out in full,
3 p ’

6. Your Petitisner alleges that the Commission
erred in 1ssulng Order in. H—Z}l, for the reasons set out in
the ljotlon for the Re-hearing, which has been appended hereto
and made a part of this Petition as "Ixnibit D", Your

Petitioner, in order to avoeid redundancy will not repest in

this Petition the errorz as nointed out in the lMoftion for o

Re-hearing,

e

WHR RO, your Petitlioner respectiully prays the
Court, as nuthorized by Section 1$3, Chopter 168 of the Lows

-

the State of New iiexlen, 1949, that notice of this Petition

o review he gserved in the manner provided for the sorvice of
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Summons in Civil Proceedings, upon tae Oil Conservation
Commisgion of New i#exico, by sgrvice upon d. X. Spurrier,
Secretary and member of the 01l Congert 'tion Jommission, who
resides and has his office in Santa e, Hew Hexico, and thut
this Petition be set for trial and upon the hearing thsreof,
that this Court revliew the actlon of the 011l Conservation
Commission, herein oomplgined of, and to enter 1its order
vacating the order of the Commission, nsreinabove refercred
to, and to enter its order in lieu thereof, allowing your
Petitioner to make up the back—all6wable 0oil lost by him in
the national oil refinery strike, which occurred during the

montnh of Hay, 1952.

hn ?. Cusack, Jr,
HAZ IER AND CUSACK
Q. Box 942

Aoswell, Hew HMexlco
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SERORE THi OIL CONSEIVATI M COilISIvi
DF THE STAPE OF N2 wnXkiCO

IN THE HAYRER OF THI APPLICATION

OF JOHN 2. CUSACK FO1 AN odntil

GRANTING PBEAMISSIo  TO RECOVER

BACK ALLOWAJLLES, CATE HO.

e e b

APPLICAT ION

P

Comes now, John P. Cusack, an individual operating in
the State of MNew Mexico, and in parti@uiar, Hobwna, New Hexico and
regpectively showe to the 011 Conservation Commlission of the SJtate
of New HMexico:

1. That your Petitioner éwns 0il énd gas producing prop-
erty located in the Hobbs Pool, Iea County, New lMexico.

2., That during the month of Hay, through no fault of your
Patitioner, there happened a national oil refinery strike and that
becauge of said strike your Petitloner was not allowed to run through
the pipe lines the oil allocated by this Commission to be run by
him,

3. That at the same time andpﬁame place other oll and
£as produoérs in the Hobvs Pool, not affected by the strike, ran
100% of their allowables thereby reducing snd draining the reservoir

of oll rightfully belonging to your Petltiocner and nls royalty

nolers.

WIEQEFORIE, your Petitlioner respectfully requests that this
Commission conéider means and methods by which the back allowables
lost through the result of gtrike action may be made up aquitably
for the benerit of your avplicant and other applicants similarly
situated in conformity with the pro ration laws of the 5tate of

New Hexico.

Hespectfully subnmitted,

Q)cp£1v~f9 CLJJL#4>¢“
gz?& for John P. Cusack




BEFORE THE QIL CONSEAVATION COMMISSION

OF THE ST-7H OF NuW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATL.
OF JOHN P. CHSACK FOR AN OR ,)..R
GRANT' ING PERMIS3ION TG RECOVER

BACK ALLOVWABLES CASE No. .

AMENDED APPLICATION

A

Comesinow, John P. Cusack, an individual operating in
the State of New Mexico, and in particuvlar, Hobbs, New Mexico, and
respectively shows to the 0il Conservation Conmission of the
State of New Hexico:

l.. That your petitioner ovns il and gas producing
property located in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County, MNew ilexicc, more

specifically described as follows:

(a) The NE of Section 3 Township 19 South,
Range 38 HKast, commonly referred to as
: the Byers Lease.
(b) The NE3 of Section 28 Township 18 South,
Range 38 East, commonly referred to as
| the HMoon lease, A and B.
J ' {c) The Ez of the Sijz of Section 34, Township
! . 18 South, Range 38 Ezgt, commonly relerred
B : to as the Turner B lease
. 2. That during the month of May, througn no fault of
your Petiticoner, thnere happened a natiosnal oil refinery strike
and that becavse of said strike your Petitionsr was not allowed to
run through the pipe lines tne 0il zllocated by this Comnaission
to be run by him,
3. ‘That at the same time and same place other oil and
gas producerg in the Hobibs Pool, not aftfected by the strike ran
100%Z of their allowables thereby reducling and dralining the reservoir
of oil rightfully selonging HO your Petitionev and ais royalty
holders.

o VHEREFORE, your Petltinner respectfully raquests that

thig commission conslider means and metnods oy which the back




-

allowables lost througn the result of strike action nay be made

up equitably for the benefit of your applicant and other appllcants
similarly s

ituated in conformity with the pro ration laws of the
3tate of New Hexlico.

Respectfully submitted,

Aged‘t for Jonhn 2. Cusack
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BERORE THE OIL CONSHRVATION COMHISSION

OF YR STATE OF NbW MzXICO

IN THE MATTER OF TH. HEARING
CALLED 9Y THS OTL CONS-AVADI O
COMMISSION OF H.U HIXRICO POR
THE PURLOSE O CONSIDERING:
' CASE NO. 140l
D301 No. R=231

THE APPLICATION OF JOHN P. CUSACK
FOr AN ORDYR GRANTIHG P RMISSION

TO RECOVER BACK ALLOWALE FROM

THZ BYHRS LUASE IN NE/L s:uchion 3,
TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANQE 38 EAST:
THE MOON ('A' AND '3') LEASE, Ne/4
SECTION 28, TOWHNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGEH
38 EAST: AWD THE TUINER 'B! LIaSH,
E/2 Si/l, SICTION 34, TOWNSHIP 18
SOUTH, RANGE 38 ZASR, SAID LIEASYD
BEING IN HE HOBBS 290L, LIA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO, AND PRESSITLY BEING 02 R=
ATED BY SAMRDAN OIL CORPOLATION.

MOTIOH FOR A RE-HEARING

COHE3 HOW, John P. Cusack, an individual opefating in
the Stae of New Mexico, and in particular, Hobbs, Hew Hexico, and
respeetfully snows to the 3011 Conservatlon Commission of the State
of New Mexico, the following:

1. That paragizph six (6) of the findings of the
Commission is not based 'upon substantial evidence presented to the
Commissinn at the tlme of the orlginal nearing.

2, 'There 1is no finding of the Cozmission, nor is tnere
any evidence uvon wnhich to base a finding, htaat to allow your
letitioner his back allowable would constitute waste as that term

is defined by the laws of the 8tate of Hew idexico.

3, That to refuse to sllow your Petitioner to make up

-the bpack allowaoles lost through no fault of his own, would be to

directly violate “he laws of the Stalte of Hew ifexico, as set out

in the 1949 Statutes, Chapter 168, 3Szct on 13 (a), in that the

A

Comimission would devprive the Petitioner of nhis just and equitable

share of the oll in the Hobbs Pool; thal in refusing to allow your




Petitsioner to make up his back allowsbles lost Lhrough noe favlt
of als own, the Comnission woull violate the doctrine of correlative
rights, as ~hey are defined in the 1949 3ession Laws, Chapter 168
Section 26, Sub-section (n).

by That at the time of the o0il refinery strike in ilay
of 1952, auring whrlch ti:e your Petitiuner under-producéd a total
of 8,414 barrels, your Petitioner was operating under and coxgslyling
vith the rules of the Commission to#wit: Hule 503; that your
Petitioner complied with Section {f)}, of adule 503, anl requested
this Commission to allou him to make up the back allowables under
503 (f), osub~-section 1, "fallure of producer or transporter to

run asslgned oil allowable," and that said appl

=

cation was filed

Joote

1

within 90 days from the occurrence of the shortage; that for this
Commission to attempt to apnly Order No. R-98A, which was to take
effect the first day of July, 1952, and by Order No. R-984, deprive
your applicant of his right to make up legal back allowable oil
would be to deprive him of property without due process of law,
which would be contrary 50 the Constitution of the Sate oi New
Mexico, and the Constitution of the United States of america.

5. +hat in refusing to allow your Petitioner to make
up his back allowable of legal oil by umeans of administrative ordér,
No. R-98A, would be an invalid act on the part of this Cosmmission
because it would not be in conformity with the 3sssion Laus of
1949, Chapter 168, Scction 13, Sub-section (a).

6. To refuse your Petitioner the right o make up the
back allswavle of legal 011, would bDe to violate the S3ezsionn Laws
of 1949, Chapter 168, Section 13 (a) and the Sessicn Laws of 1949,
Chapter 168, 3Ssction 12, Sections (b), for in refusing to allow
nim to maks up nhis back allowsble, the Commission would ¢ondone g
by an orcder of this Commisslion, an act of waste, as .set out in the
Session Loiws, of 1949, Chabter 168, 3ection 2, Sub-3cction {4),
in.that thne Conalission would parmit the non-ratable purchnsze or

taking of cruie petroleua oil from the Hobhs “Rool, by the pine

lines,
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7«  Your Petlitioner polnts ont th-t finding Ho. 7 of

the Conrmissinn's order in regnrd $o the sirsrnats propoail, in
regard to cut b .ck of allow .bleg, =az within the =application filed
herein and if tne 01l Conservation Commission falled, in 1iis

advertisement, to bring sald proposal within the cal of a heuring,

v

your Petitioner ghould not be penalizedl for the fallure of bthe
011 Conuservation Commission to properly advertise tne hearing.

WHEREFORE, Your Petitloner prays:

1. That a re-hearing be granted

2, That upon said re-hzaring, the Coraission consider
the question of granting the back allowable to your Petitioner,
and consider the zalternate provosal tévout back allowableg for
wélls in the Hobbs Pool, which, during the iMay 1952 refinery
strike, produced 1003 of allowables assigned for that month

3. Phat sald re-hearing be properly advertised

L4, “That your Petitioner be allowed to make up ~1s bhack
allowable, so that he may have the opportunity to make up the
legal o1l allocated to him, and so that he may have his Jjust and
equltable share of the oil in the Hobbs Pool, and ais Just and

equitable share of the ressvrvolr energy in saild Hoobs Pool.

Respectfully submitted,

FRAZIRR, GUANPIUS & CUSACK

By / W
ArLorneys for Petlitioner
Joswell, HNewu Mexlico
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVAT ION
COMMTSSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR |
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: .

CASE NO. 4ok
ORDER NO. R-231

THE APPLICATION OF 'JOHN P. CUSACK
FOR AN ORDER GRANTING PERMISSION

TO RECOVER BACK ALLOWABLE FROM

THE BYERS LEASE:IN NE/4 SECTION 3,
TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST:
THE MOON ('A' AND 'B'!') LEASE, NE/4
SECTION 28, TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE
38 BAST: AND THE TURNER 'B! LEASE
E/2 SE/4, SECTION 34, TOWNSHIP 18’
SOUTH, RANGE 38 BAST, SAID LEASES
BEING IN THE HOBBS POOL, LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO, AND PRESENTLY BEING
OPERATED BY SAMEDAN OIL CORPORATION.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on September 16,
1952, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commission,
hereinafter referred to as the "Commission".

NOW, on this 28th day of November 1952, the Commission, a qucrum
being present, having considered the records and the testimony adduced,
and beling fully advised in the premises,

RINDS:

(1) That due notice having been given as required by law, the
Commissiocn has jurisdiction of this case and the persons and subject
matter thereof,

(2) That the Commission on the 22nd day of April, 1952, allocated
to the 257 wells in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexlco, a total
allowable production of 11,564 barrels of 01l per day for the month of
May, 1952.

(3) That during the month of May, 1952, a refinery strike was in
effect which affected market demand for crude oil, and certain oil
purchasing companies transporting crude oil from the Hobbs Pool imposed
"pipe line proration” whereby they took crude oil as ratably as possible
from the storage facilities to which they were connected. Among these
were the storage facilities of the petitioner,
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(4) That there were other crude oil transporting companies,
connected to storage faocilities in the Hobbs Pool, which were not
affected by the refinery strike during the month of May, 1952.

(5) That during the month of May, 1952, the petitioner's ten wells
located on: '

(a) the Byers lease, NE/4 Section 3, Township 19 South,
Range 38 East, NMPM,

(b) The Moon 'A! and 'B! Leases, NE/4 Section 28,‘Townsh1p
18 South, Range 38 East, and

(¢) The Turner 'o! Lease, E/2 SE/4 Section 34, Township 18
South, Range 38 East,

all in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, and bel operated by
the Samedan 01l Corporation, underproduced a total of 8414 barrels,

(6) That the granting of "back allowable" to those wells in the
Hobbs Pool affected by the refinery strike, when added to the normal
allowables presently assigned the wells in the Hobbs Pool, would create
excessive withdrawals from the Hobbs Pool reservoir.

(7) That the alternate proposal submitted by the petitioner to
cut back allowables for wells in the Hobbs Pool, which, during the May
1952 refinery strike, produced 100 percent of allowables assigned for
that month, was not within the call of the hearing.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That the amended petitlon filed herein be and the same hereby 1is
dismissed.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman
QUY SHEPARD, Member
R. R. SPURRIER, Secretary

SEAL
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IN THiE DISTRICT COURT OF LEA COUNTY

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IR THE MATTER OF THE PETITION
OF JOHN P, CUSACK FOR REVIEW
AND APPEAIL OF PROCEEDINGS
BEFORE THE OLL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OR THE STATE OF NEW
MEXICO IN CASE NO. 4Q4, AND
FROM ORDER NO, R-231, ENPERED
THEREIN,

»y
b

0, 10516

Comes now 01l conservation Commlission of the 3tate of RNew
Mexico, and for 1ts response o the Petition for Reviesw in the
above styled and numbered cause states:
1. That it admits the allegatlons contained in paragraphs
huimbered 1, 2, 3, 4 and 5 of the Petition for Review,
2. That 1t denles each and every allegation sget forth in
paragraph numbered 6 of said Petition for- Review,

HHEREPORE, 011 Conservation Commigsion of the State of
iew lMexico prays that i1ts Order Ho, R-231 be affirmed by this

fonoravle Courf, all at the costs of the petitioner herein,

O1X, CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE
STATE OF NEW MEXICOQ

By

Richard R, Spurrier
Secretary and Member

, T hereby certify that I have this 45?/'6 day ot
February, 1953, malled a copy of the foregoing to Frazier and
Cusacle, P, 0, Box 942, Roswell, New Mexico, they being the
attorneys of record for the pPetitioner herein,

5

g

7
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LAKE J. FRAZIER
LELAND M. QUANTIUS
JOHMN F. CUSACK

The 011 and Gas Conservation Commission

Santa Fe

\F;’czier‘. Quanl’ius and @sacL

ATTORNEYS AT LAW
P. O 80X D42

123 WEST FOURTH STREET
( ’ .
I iosuSe“, C\Jew mexlco

Avgust 25, 1952

New Mexico

ATTENTION: Mr. Macey

Dear Sir:

Enclosed you will find original and two
coples of an amended application in regard to
the original appllication made for John P.
Cusack on August 16, 1952.

If this i1s sufficient please notify us.

JPC:abf

Sincerely yours,

FRAZIER, QUANTIUS AND CUSACK

AN
N 7 dem/ﬁ

BY
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1 EFORE THr OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
ol OF ‘THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO
3
IN THE MATT®R OF THE APPLICATION
4 OF JOHN P. CUSACK FOR AN ORDER
GRANTING PERMISSION TO sf=COV=R ; 71
5| BACK ALLOWABLES cask No. 40
_ 6 S
SR s ; AMENDED APPLICATION
X 8 Comes now, John P. Cusack, an individual operating in the
9| State of New Mexico, and in particular, Hobbs, New Mexico, and
10|} respectively shows to the 01l Conservation Commission of the g;~
11 Y State of New Mexico: fr
12 1. That your petiticner owns oll and gas producing property
13 located in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, more specificall§
14} described as follows:
15 {a) “The NE% of Section 3 Township 19 South,
Range 38 Bast, commonly referred to as
16 the Byers lease.
i
17 (b) The NEf of Section 28 Township 18 South,
Range 38 East, commonly referred to as
18 the Moon lease, A and B.
19 (c) The Ef of the SEi of Section 3% Township )
18 South, Range 38 East, commonly referred
20 to as the Turner B lease.
21 2. That during the month of Hay, through no fault of your
22 petitioner there happened a national oil refinery strike and that
231 vecause of saild strike your petitioner was not allowed to run
24 through the plpe lines the oll allocated by this commission to - -
251 pe run by him,
26 3. That at the same time and same place other oil and gas
=7 producers in the Hobbs Pcol, not affected by the strike ran
=N |
: 281 1004 of thelr alloq}»jés thereby reducing and draininz the
) 291 peservoir of ollﬁfigﬁéfmllybelonging' to your petltioner and
| 30ji “wis royalty holders.
31 WHENEFORS, your petitioner respectfully requests that this
f S= sommission congider imeans and methods by which the back allowableg
B
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lost through the result of strike action may be.made up equitably

for the benefit of your applicant and other applicanﬁs similarly
situated in conformity with the pro ratlion laws of the State

of New Mexico.

Respectfully submitted,

Afg/—fa“- (goel

f-uby P,

ént for Joan P. Cusack

¥
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO

TRANSCRIPT Or PROCErDLINGS
CASE NO. 404

Septembég 16, 1952
Regular Hearing -

E.E. GREESON
ADA DEARNLEY
COURY REFPDRTYERS
B8DX132D32
PHONES 5-9422 AND 5-9546

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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BEFORE THE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATEZ OF NEW MEXICO

September 16, 1952

In the matter of: '
Application of John P. Cusack for
an order granting permission to
recover back allowable from the
Byers Lease in the NE/L4 Section 3,
Twp. 19 South, Rge. 38 East; the
Moon ('A' and 'B') Lease, NE/A4
Section 28, Twp. 18 South, Rge. 38
East; and the Turner 'B' Lease,
E/2 of SE/L Section 34, Twp. 18

| South, Rge, 38 East, sald leases-
being in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County,

New Mexico, and presently being
operated by Samedan Oil Corporation,

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

CASE NO. 404

TESTIMONY OF

JOHN P. CUSACK AND
CHARLES P. MILLER

 Regular Hearing
' September 16, 1952

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES

COURY REPORYERS

ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO




i CASE NO. 4O4.

(Notice of Publication read by Mr. Graham,)
"MR. FRAZIER: We are ready.

(Witnesses sworn.)

JOHN P. CUSACEK,

' having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. FRAZIER:

Q What is your name?
A John P, Cusack.
Q Where do you live?
A Fort Worth, Texas.
Q What is your business?
0il producer,
How long have you been an oil producer?

Forty-two years.

I do.

What properties do you have there in the Hobbs Pool?

A
Q
A
Q Do you have any properties in the Hobbs Pool?
A
Q
A

I have an interest in the NE} of Section 28, 18 South,

18 South, Range 38 East; and the NEi of Section 3, 19 South,

Range 38 East.

East; and the East half of the SE} of Section 34,

Q I ask you to look at what has been marked for identifi-

%cation Exhibit A, and state whether or not your properties are

{outlined in reéggn this exhibit,

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS

ALBUQUERQUE. MEW MEXITO
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% ' A They are.
| Q Are your properties right in the City of Hobbs or where?
A Two in the City of Hobbs -~ all three in the Cit} of
Hobbs, two in the town site.
Q Were they producing oil prior to May, 19527
A They were.
Q During May 1952, did the company have a strike?
A It did. |
Q How long did it last?
A Approximately a month.
| Q During this period were you able to produce oil from
%your wells? |
A Yes.
Q How much?
A  The allowable.,
Q Did you actually make it, did the pipe lines take any?
A The pipelines, by reason of the strike, took 20 per
cent of the property in 3 and 34, which is connected to the

Atlantic, the Shell took 40 per cent from the property, the Moon

‘Lease in Section 28 - -

! ) Q The other wells right around there, what pipeline are
%they connected to?

% ' A ’To the Humble pipeline.

| Did the Humble have any shut-down?

Q
:% A No, the Humble ran one hundred per cent.
Q All of the time?

A

At all times, yes.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES

COURY REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
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-Q wé;é”éﬁy wéiig effééted besia;“yoﬁfs? I mean by“lié"’i;

f strike.

A Yes, sir. Well, there is 257 wells in the pool, and

" the Humble connected to 75 wells, so the balance was effected.

Q I understand that there was an allowable of 358,112 on

. 257 wells for the month of May, is that correct?

A That 1s correct,

Q All of the Humble wells took their full quota, but the

| others, Atlantic 20% and Shell 40%, is that correct?

That is correct.

Humble is connected to 757

That is correct.

Shell is connected to 1377
Correct.

Atlantic to 457

Correct.

How many producing companies?
Twenty-five.

How many are connected to Humble?
Five,

What were the total oil runs for the month of May?
193,159

How much shortage?

164,760 barrels.

O » O > O > O O o O =2 O o >

How much percentage did the Humble run to that 183,0007

=

. of the total runs for the month.

Q The remainder of the 132 wells, only twenty producing

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOGIATES
COURT REFORTERS

ALBUQUERQUE. HNEW MUXICO
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Humble ran 102,545 barrels, or approximately 53 per cent




| cbﬁééhies fan.ﬁfnber cent of thé total, is tgat éorréct?
A Correct.
Q What do you ask the Commission to do to afford you religf?
A I ask the Commission to do one of two things. Make up

AN
Iane b Uy
S IRY

~the back allowable or re-adjust it back so that we will get our
Eequitable share of the oil in the Hobbs Pool Reservoir.
: Q Are you aware of the Commission's Order of June, sub-
%sequent to this shortage, deleting back allowables?
A I am. | W

Q Either type of relief would be desirable to you?
E A That is correct. 1 prefer the re—adjust{ng back.
; Q You have an interest, then, in the Turner 'B' Lease on
%the East Half of the SE% of Section 34, 18 South, Range 38, East,
iand the NEi of Section 3, 19 South, Range 38 East?
| I have, correct.

How many wells on the Byers Lease?

Four wells.,

How many barrels a day produced for the month of May?
1408, I believe. '

How many barrels were run on the west off~set 160 acres?
6,166 barrels.

How many barrels on the south 1607

3,940 barrels.

Is that a low pressure area?

Yes.

O > O » O > O > O > L >

As a result of that situation, what will happen to your

-wells?

A Well, with unequal withdrawals, it will cause infiltration

A[ﬁA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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of water and coning of the oil; that is a well established fact,

" and causes early abvandonment of such wells.

. passed

H
i

Q
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A
Q
wells are
A
Q
to come?

A

Is that condition apt to destroy your reservoir there?
Probably we wont't have any wells,

Is there a cluster of 53 wells around“there?

There is.

Those are in a low pressure area?

That is correct.:

How many barrels did the 53 wells run in May?.

71,508 barrels.

What percentage

37 per cent of the total runs of the pool.

Of course you are familiar with the rule that was
June prohibiting the back allowable,

I am.

The Hobbs Pool has had production since 19307
Correct.

As a result of engineering practices about 76% of the
still flowing?

Correct,

And you believe will probably continue for some years

I do.
What would be the result of the unequal withdrawals?

Coning, as 1 said before, it would cause the infiltra-

. tion of water and coning as referred to it and would definitely

- cause early abandonment of the wells, particularly so of these

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
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; wells in question. And, also, would cause the ultimate recovery

" There has been some talk they can't take a back allowable but
; they can re-adjust it back without any difficulty.

. 1t will tend to increase the production from that pool?

. By MB._ WHILTE:

| least 4O per cent.

§ question whether we have the right,

' By MR. MACEY:

to be less in the pool,

n

Q As 1 understand it, this situation could entirely de-~
stroy production from your wells?
| A That is correct,
Q Anything else yow want to mention to the Cbmmissioh?

A No, save and except as I expressed myself before.

Q Do you believe that if the recovery is proberly ad justeq

A 1 do,
MR, FRAZIER: That is all.

Q Would it have been possible to have tied to the Humble
line?

A No, it would be possible for the Humble to cut down at

Q Now as to the 132 wells effected, if the Commission
should grant you relief, it should also grant relief to the
other operators if they come in, isnt't that true?

A In granting a relief to us,'it takes care of the other
operators, if you re-adjust it back.

Q I don't knowe I would like to check into this, I

Q@ You said you couldn't tie into the Humble, why?

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
) COURT REFORTZRS

ALBHARUERQUE., NEW MEXICO
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‘ A How long have you been in the o0il vusiness? -Can you
; do this overnight?
| Q Is there anything that prevented you?

A Yes, the physical efforts to tie it in. You are in a
ftown site, you can't tear up the street in 27 days to get in
%there. That is a matter of mechanics. I am not an engineer.
iThe Humble can answer,thét better than I can.

% MR. FRAZIER: What was your shortage for the month of
' May, 10,8807
; A That is correct.

MR. FRAZIER: That is all.
% MR, MACEY: What was your question, of runs or
%production.
; MR. FRAZIER: Production from his wells, what the
%allowable Was.

? MR. MACEY: Was it 10,000 barrels in production.
A Under production.
MR, MACEY: I think you will find it is under-runs,
and the 0il you would have in storage, it is legal oil.
A We don't have that type of storage. That is just a
token,

- MR. MACEY: The fact remains there is 2,000 barrels

difference from your actual production and under-runs.

f MR. FRAZIER: Do you have any records on that?

MR. MACEY: We have complete records on Mr. Cusaci's

runs as reported to us.

MR. FRAZIER: Do you have them here?

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURY REPORTERS

ALBUQUERQUE. HEW MEXICO
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of May,

MR. MACEY: Yes, I will read them off.

MR. FRAZIER: I would like to have it in the record.

MR. MACEY: Under proddction for the three month periodé

June and July -- that is what this covers, by months --

~but the under production for the three months are as follows:

fThe Byers Lease was 4101; the Moon 'A', 17255 the Moon.'B',‘185h;

' the Turney 'B', 7343 making a total of 841k,

i

the three

: the coning. You are under producing about 8,000 barrels and

. something.

MR. MACEY: That is right.

and without objection Mr. Macey's compilation, Exhibit No. 2,

i will be acceptéd.

MR. CUSACK: We will accept that.

MR. FRAZIER: That was for the month of May?
MR. MACEY: For the three month period.

MR. FRAZIER: May, June, July.

MR. FRAZIER: Do you have a breakdown of that?

MR. MACEY: The allowable and production and runs for

months,

MR. FRAZIER: I would like to have that.

MR. SPURRIER: Did you introduce your exhibit.

MR. FRAZIER: 1If I didn't, I offer it in evidence.
MR. SPURRIER: Without objection it will be received,

MR. FRAZIER: Any questions of Mr. Cusack?

MR. McKELLAR: The only question I have is the one about

MR. MACEY: 8,414 barrels.

&
|
MR. McKELLAR: Was it your testimony, by not produciﬁg !

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT RESORYERT

ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
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these 8,400 barrels your wells would be more susceptible to coning?

A They are. It has a tendency, the fact we are on the

east edge of the pool, to cause coning. What I am interested in,

- if this continues over a period of time, that is a fatal thing.

MR. WHITE: If the Commission would grant your relief

and you would produce this 8,000 barrels, you would have to be

producing in excess of your daily allowable.

A That is correct.

MR. WHITE: Wouldn't that extra heavy withdrawal have

a tendency to cause coning?

A No.

MR. McKELLAR: I couldn't follow your testimony where

fthe wells are being under-produced - -

A As I stated, we are willing to have it re-adjusted back,

;We wouldn't feel that it would cause coning, would you?

MR. McKELLAR: I am not going to answer your question.

! I don't want to take issue with you Mr. Cusack. All you want is

, your equitable share of the production, what is your equitable

share of cutting back - -

A By cutting back those that ran 100 per cent and raising

j . S
‘the ones under-produced or under-run, whichever way you want to

%do it.

MR. SPURRIER: Any further questions of this witness?

MR. WHITE: If under-production wculd cause your wells

‘to cone, to give you an increase on the others, in effect, they

"would be under-producing and they would likewise cone, wouldn't

‘the same thing happen, by;allowing you to over produce, wouldn't

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES

COQURT REIPORYERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NHEW MEXITO
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. it cause the other operators to have coning in their wells?

A I feel that in cutting back the top allowable and in-

. creasing those under-run has a tendency to increase the productioy]

¥o)

s ' in the field.

MR. MACEY: Are you going to offer some testimony con-

cerning the differentials and pressures?

A We will have some tests run, yes, sir.

MR. FRAZIER: Did you during your shut-down, or ‘your

temporary shut-down during the month of May, did you notice

whether any of your wells started making more water?

! A No, I couldn't state.

MR. SPURRIER: If there are no further questions of

this witness, the witness may be excused. Let's take a five

minute recess.

{RECESS)

MR. SPURRIER: The meeting will come to order, please.,

| Mr. Frazier.
L;M_,JM- R £ CHARLES P. MILLEHR,
having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. FRAZIER:
Q@ What is your name?

Charles Miller.

Where do you live?

A

Q

A Hobbs, New Mexico.

Q What is your occupation?
A

Geologist-Engineer Consultant.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES

COYRI REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
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} the Hobbs Pool?

' marked as Exhibit A, showing the various wells in the Hobbs Pool.

E Are you familiar with the well in which Mr. Cusack is interested,

?there was a shortage from those wells of 8400 bvarrels in May,

?expense of the edge wells will serve to cause a differential in

i

., reservoir pressure. Any lowering of the pressure within the

from that pool, what effect would that have on these wells which

were under-produced?

_power, to answer your question, assumes these facts to be corract.

.Any excessive withdrawal within the heart of the field at the

i
i

|
Q How long have you been a Geologist-Engineer Consultant?

A Since 1926.

Q Over what period of time have you been familiar with

A Since 1929. .
Q. Since 1929. Now, Mr., Miller, 1 hand you what has been

outlined in red there?

A Yes, sir, I am.

Q 1Is that a low pressure area?

A With relation to the total of the field, the facts
indicate that is a little lower than the average, yes.

Q It has been agreed here, on the testimony of Mr. Macey,

June and July of 1952, Considering those unequal withdrawals

A The wells in question of Mr. Cusack's are located on

the east flank of the Hobbs Pool. It is a generally accepted and

established fact that the Hobbs Pool is hydrostatic as well as a

volumetric drive. In other words, a portion of the motivating ;

field will have a tendency to encourage an encroachment of the

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES

CQURY RAEPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEX!CO
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water from the edge. In that event, we can assume that if the
differential were allowed to exist for any period of time it
 would lead to the coning of water through there and perhaps
i z around Mr. Cusack's properties.

'ﬁjﬁét 'A . % Q You mean Mr. Cusack?s properties might be isolated

completely from the Pool?

A It is a possibility, and certainly a fact if the

differential:were allowed to continue for any length of time.

Q 1Is it necessary to establish the correlative rights of

these wells to properly adjust that pool?

A T believe so., In fact, the entire theory and practice
of proration within the Hobbs field is on the basis of correlative
' rights and proportionate or equal withdrawals.
| Q That is the basis of the whole proration schedule?

’ A That is right.

Q Throughout the years, as I understand it then, unless

the correlative rights of these wells in the producing area are
tadjusted, it endangers the reserve in that pool?

| A It endangers the reserve and I do not intend to set it
!and say over a period of 30 days there can be a material effect.
The principle is there and if that practice is allowed to

continue we certainly can expect to see the results,

Q Over what period of time do you believe that this

éadjustment should be made? Would you say a month, two months,
ior what? |
; A That is a question that I wouldn't care to answer at

"‘the present time, if 'you will excuse me. It in itself can be

i
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- controversial. The question would have to be determined by

' a recent, perhaps, observation on pressure relationships within

" the wells of the adjoining area.

Q Should the adjustment be gradual?

A That I believe would be to the advantage of the field,

. yeSe.

Q Would that prevent waste énd conserve the- 6il7

A We are considering the welfare of the field. Any
detrimental effect in any portion of the field will effect the
entire rield eventually.

Q Did you have any other statement to make to the
Commission?

A Well, I would like to sum it up. I have a short
written statement.

Q Do youﬁfeel all the wells that came up short in that
period of time of shut-down, should have the same relief?

A I am speaking of the field as a whole,

Q In your opinion, to properly adjust the pool, all the

wells that were short should be given the same relief he is

! seeking?

i
4
i
i
!
|
i
i
{

i
¢
f

i

A I believe the reservoir balance within the field should

| be re-established and maintained for the gbod of the field.

Q Maintained and balanced as over the period of years?

A Yes,

Q In your opinion that would eliminate waste in that

' pool? That is, the basis we have followed the past 22 years.

A It would to a considerable degree.

Q You just sum up to the Commission anything you have.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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A I have just a brigf written statement which I think %
sums up what we have been talking about. The detrimental effect
2 to some operators of unequal withdrawals within phe‘Hobbs field, %
1 while possibly not immediately apparent has, in our opinion, E
i nevertheless become existent. It is our thought that if such |

. a practice be continued or be'permitted again, it will definitely

' work to the disadvantage of those who produce from the extreme

- flank positions of the field.

i, We recommend that in an attempt to establish again a de-
igréeﬂbf reservoir balance within the Hobbs field, and in particular
within that portion from which full allowables were produced dur-
iing the recent pipeline strike, a reduced rate of flow be assigned
| for a thirty to sixty day perioa to those wells from which top
tallowable was run during said strike.

Q You are aware of the Order the Commission entered in

June deleting these allowables?

A I am,

| MR. FRAZIER: That is all.,
'By MR. WHITE:

| Q Mr. Miller, you testified as to what theoretically
%

can happen if the practice is to continue.

A That is right.

; Q Now, did this excessive withdrawal in the middle of the

field during the month of May actually cause any coning in Mr,

" Cusack's well?

A As 1 pointed out in my testimony, we are not aware of

che change on such a short period of time. The point I wish to
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: make is the practice in itselif is wrong and if it is continued

- we believe will lead to an unequal reservoir pressure.

Q Did the under-production of 8414 barrels.actdally bring

A I wouldn't saye. I say the principle is still there and

%the basis of proration in the field is equal withdrawing.

Q@ There is no actual evidence the excessive withdrawal
has caused coning?‘

A That as yet hasn't been determined.

Q That could be easily available.

A By pressure survey we could probably, or at.the close

of this period.

Q Were Mr. Cusack's wells pumping water prior to May?

A Let me clear that -- may I ask Mr. Cusack?

i—- I didn't check back -- that make water.
| MR. WHITE: Producing more now than prior to May?
MR. CUSACK: I couldnt't tell you.
A Within a short period of time I doubt if the reaction
would be obvious. The principle is there and if continued will
lead to an unequal reservoir pressure. We are looking at the

idea of maintaining the reservoir balance to obtain the highest

jultimate recovery from the field.
1

‘witness?

!By MR. MACEY:

Q Does it take some time for this coning to show up?

COI/RY REPORTERS
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MR, CUSACK: We have two wells in there to my knowledge,

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else? Any other questions of the |
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E cut back would have a flow tendency around the bore hole. We
- do not know, maybe the water may have passed through there during

3 that excessive withdraval.

% and permeability. In the Hobbs Field, I would say the time re-

? quired would be short.

there be an equitable withdrawal of the 0il through these wells

% of Mr. Cusack's and the other wells in the Hobbs Pool to obtain

;surging'through the pay.

'want to take issue here, I want tc go back over your statement,
- I wonder if you had recommended that the rest of the wells in

Eppgp field be reduced. That was my understanding. I want to |

A In that event I think it woﬁld. Mr. Cusack'!s wells

Q How long would it take for that to disclose itself?
A I can't answer that question.
Q Does it vary in different locations?

A Yes, sir, depending on the different type of structure

By MR. WHITE:

Q As I understand your testimony, is it necessary that

a maximum recovery?

A I didn't understand your question,

Q I say,“in your opinion is it necessary that there be
an equitable withdrawal of the oil through these wells of Cusack?'s
and the other wells in the Hobbs Pool to obtain a maximum re-
covery, is that right?

A That is in order to prevent the water from further

MR. WHITE: That is all.
MR. SPURRIER: Any further questions of this witness.

MR. McKELLAR: I want to ask him a question, I dontt

i

I3

|
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. know if that is correct.
A to answer that question, I would take that course rathe

than increasae the allowable of Mr. Cusack's wells., In increasing :

the allowable we defeat the purpose we are trying to accomplish

by excessive withdrawals. We are trying’td re-establish the

balance in the Hobbs Field to obtain the greatest recovery.
MR. McKELLAR: In that event, that wasn't in the call

of this hearing and, of course, if you are going to reduce

i Magnolia's wells in that pool, we want to be heard after proper

notice.
A To what extent was Magnolia hurt?
MR. McKELLAR: I don't know. We have no views to

express, If it is a recommendation our wells be reduced, we

' want %o be heard.

By MR. MACEY:

Q If you reduce the allowables in the Hobbs Pool on
those wells not effected by the strike, you would decrease the
allocation to the Hobbs Poél?

A That is Right.

Q Therefore, your allocation to the other pools would
be higher or increased on account of the decreased allocation.

A That is a question for the Commission to decide.

Q Wheh allocated among the pools, and it stands to

reason if you decrease the Hobbs Pool you, therefore, spread it

‘out among the other top allowable pocls, is that right?

A That is correct. Could not yocur allocation be

‘anticipated and set to compensate for that?

Q. .Possibly, but _you_-said-you didntt_want_to-raise-the- ... -
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* allowable on Mr. Cusack's wells. If you don't raise the allow-
able on his wells or the qther wells, how can you raise the total
allocation in the Hobbs Pool? |

"""" A I don't know. It is necessary if we are looking at the
; point of recovery, it -is necessary.

Q The reason I mention it, there are other operators
% who would be discriminated against as between pools.
| A They certainly have a right to be heard.
/ Q At the present time Mr. Cusaﬁk's wellé are producing
their full allowable and have been since May, is that right?

o A That is correct, the record indicates that.

Q Under the present condition, do you knowabny reason

‘e ‘ why they couldn't continue along that line?
A I am not asking they be increased or decreased.

Q I think you misunderstood me. 1 meant they are pro-

ducing their full allowable. You said if the present condition

continues -- by condition, do you mean the strike?

A That is the condition I refer to, that is right.

Q Let me ask you one other point. There are a number of
Vmarginal-wells in the Hobbs Pool,

' A Yes.

Q Some of them were effected by the strike. If we went

;along on the theory of reducing the allowable, if we held the
éallocation to the Hobbs Pool constant and reduced the allocation
‘on some wells and raised the allowable on the effected wells,
;there would be some marginal wells that could not be raised?

A That is true., 1 believe the general »rinciple of
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of proration; the ﬁarginal wells are not effected b§ raising or
- lowering of the allocation, but are fixed by their capacity to
produce.
Q. That is right. - ]

MR. CAMPBELL: Jack M. Campbell. I would like to ask
% this question oﬁ behalf of Texas Pacific. I am not clear at this
; time whether the applicant is now sgeking to regain lost oil or
% lost pressure or both. Is it the applicant's request the allow-
é ables on his wells remain the same and the others be reduced, or
%the allowables on his wells be increased and the others be reduced
iEI would like to know just what he is requesting the Commission to
do at this time.

A I believe Mr. Cusack can answer that better than I can.

MR. CUSACK: 1In answer to that question, it is satis-
éfactory to us to do it either way, either adjust it back or grant
éus our shortage. _
MR. CAMPBELL: When you speak of adjusting back, I don't
| understand. I am not concerned with what the Commission should
i do, I am concerned with what you are recommending for another
?operator in the field.
| MR. CUSACK: Well, if they adjust it back, they deduct
Ethe marginal wells and adjust by the too allowable wells, adjust
. it back and raise the under allowables up.
MR. CAMPBELL: On all the wellg in the field?
MR. CUSACK: The ones producing full allowable.
fo first adjusting - -~

MR. McKELLAR: Have you made any recommendations, or
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- It is a question of making up the back allowable. You can take

do you make any as to the period of time this adjustment is to
be made?

MR. CUSACK: That is entirely up to the Commission.,

5 it over a period of time and it will not have any appreciable
| effect on the reservoir, whether it is three months or what it is|
MR, WHITE: Mr. Cusack,vdid you make any tender of
% your oil to any company -other than Humble?
‘MR. CUSACK: No. We were not in a position to do that.
E They wouldn't accept it. They are not in very close working
%agreement. You_have to get them in a back room - -~
; MR. SPURRIER: The answer to the question is no?
| MR. CUSACK: That is correct.
MR. SPURRIER: Any.other questions of the witness?

j :
- By MR. FRAZIER:
? Q@ Mr. Miller, reference has been made the Magnolia's

!

iproduction in the pool. Where are those wells located?

% A The west flank of the Hobbs Field.
; Connected to the Humble line?
|

' I believe that is right.

They were not shut-down during the strike?

> O > O

Noy they were not.

| MR. FRAZIER: That is all.

| MR. SPURRIER: Anything further? Mr. Frazier?

MR. FRAZIER: No, zir.

MR. MACEY: Do you know of any reason why Mr. Cusaik

"was not allowed to broduce his 0il during the months of May and

i S )
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- June? In other words, he was operating under the law that was

in effect at the time, he could have made up some of his under
production during the month of June under the.law we were operat-

ing under.

A I do not know. The storage capacity on his lease, that

. 1s one factor that would have to be considered. Possibly he
would be limited. )
MR. MACEY: Do you khow any reason why the Humble Pipe-
- line Company, who were running the 100 per cent allowable during
%the month of May in the Hobbs Field, do you know any real legal
ireason why the Humble would not accept Mr, Cusack's oil had it
%been delivered by truck or tendered it to him in any manner?
| A I do not know, but it can be answered on the principles
%of general practice. These pipeline companies are not in the
Ehabit of pilfering one anothers connections. It was to be
%assumed the condition existing in May would not be permanent and
%the cost of subscribing connections for a short period of time
%did not justify the expenditure.

% MR. CUSACK: I might make an observation. Ten years
iago I went to the Humble 0il Company and saw a man in their Field
%Office to solicit our connection in this particular area. They
égave me to understand the arrangement had been made with Atlantic
gto release the connection. I called the Atlantic and I thought
Ewe were going into a throat-cutting affair between the Atlantié
Eand Humble, and Humble did not get the connection., These companie

do not take each others connections unless it is agreeable to the

company to release it. If we would transport by truck, that under
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‘the law is waste, you know that would be waste in itself.

MR. MACEY: In what way?

MR, CUSACK: In trucking out oil off a field,

MR. FRAZIER: Were there trucks available?

MR. CUSACK: You might as well say buckets as trucks.
{ (off the record.)
% MR. SPURRIER: Any further questions of Mr. Miller?
' If not, the witness may be excused.
MR. FRAZIER: That is all I have.

~ (Witness excused.)

% MR. S?URRIER: Any further comment in this case?
% MR, SELINGER: I would like to make one statement with
%respect to Skelly.- We have a well here by the east flankft We
édid not run all of our allowable. We feel that insofar as the
iapplicant's case is concerned, with respect to making up back
%allowable we leave that to the Commission to decide. We do ob-
%ject, however, to the alternative proposal that other operators!
' wells be reduced currently in order to make up what the Commis-

]
§

sion has assigned the allowable. We don't believe the call of
Ethe notice is sufficient to authorize this Commission to cut
?wells in the Hobbs Pool,

5 MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Campbell,

é MR. CAMPBELL: I would like to make a brief statement
‘on behalf of Gulf 0il Corporation's wells in the Hobbs Pool.
;Fundamentally, Gulf is in favor of the recentlyfinaéted rule of
jCommission relating to back allowables; however;gshould the

‘Commission see fit in this instance not to adhere strictly to

[ - — e e e S
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- its rule and conclude in this case to grant back allowables or

' be extended the same privilege, not only in the Hobbs Field but
in all other fields in the state where comparable conditions

. existed due to pipeline proration caused by,the,Oil strike.

%fit in this case to grant back allowables or make adjustment

iof allowables, it should extend to all operators in the Hobbs

 than the applicant. As I read the application, it is that broad.

. Whether this notice is sufficient, I do not know., If the Commis-

irecommendation by Mr. Campbell to the effect no application be

;taken until the notice is sent out.

make other adjustments, we feel that all other operators should

We would like to make a statement on behalf of Texas

Pacific Coal and 0il Company, that if the Commission should see

Pool. I have not, until just a few moments ago, seen the Notice
of Hearing and I am not certain whether the notice is sufficient

to extend this adjustment to all the operators in the pool, other

sion determines the notice is not sufficient and makes an ad just -
ment to all the operators in the pool, on behalf of Texas Pacific)
we feel it should not be made until notice is furnished sufficient
to authorize the Commission to make the adjustment as to all
operators in the pool and not just as to the applicant in this
particular case.,

MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Holloway.

MR. HOLLOWAY: Tidewater would like to concur in the

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else?
FR. RAY: Carl J, Ray representing the Texas Compaﬁy.

In our opinion the pipeline proration presented a preblem not
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. only in the Hobbs Field inéofar as it effects cofrelative<rights,
. but in all fields thfoughout New Mexico, and we feel that should

? the Commission grant any relief iﬁ this matter, it should apply

- equally to all operators in all producing areas in the State and

" not just to one field.

We further wish to go on record in opposing ahy relief

which would curtail the production of our properties or other

: operators. We feel that if any correction is made, it should be

in the form of allowing the operators effected by pipeline pro-

. ration to make up their back allowable, We wish to oppose the

curtailing of the normal allowable to make this adjustment.

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else?

MR, FRAZIER: I might say, the Commission knows this

§ rule curtailing back allowables was passed on June 2 - -

{

MR¢s SPURRIER: Effective July 1.

MR, FRAZIER: - - which was subsequent to the short

i time involved here.

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else? Mr, Porter, do you have

‘something on your mind? If there is no further comment“in the

. case we will take it under advisement and proceed to base 405,
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CERTIFICATE

1 HEREBY CERTIFY that the foregoing and attached
transeript of hearing, before the Oil Conservation Commission,
State of New Mexico, Case LOL, taken September 16, 1952, is
a true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill
and ability. |

DATED AT Albuquerque, New iexico, this 7th day of

oo s

October, 1952,

REPORTER’
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NOTICE 7F PUBLICATION
STATE OF N5 HEXICO
OIL CONSHRVATION COMMISBION
BARTA F& = Hili MpXICO

Tho State of Kew laxico by its Oil Conservation Coiauission heradby gives
notice pursuvant to lew and the rules and regulations of said Comndsd on
pronulgeted theraunder of the following public hearings to be held at ¢
o'clock a.m. on Ssptember 16, 1952, at Nabry lall, State Capitol, in the
City of 3ante Fe, New Hexico. :

STATE OF Nidd MIKXICO TOs

All named partics and persons
having any rigat, title, intorest
or olaim in the following cases,
and notice to ths publioc.

CASE_ 404t

In the matter of the application of John P. Cusack for an order
granting permission to recover back sllowable from the Byers Lease in
the NE/4 Saotion 3, Twp. 19 South, Rge. 38 Easty the Moon ('A' and 'B%)
Leass, 4 Section 28, Twp. 18 South, Rge. 38 East; and the Tumer '3?
Lease, /2 of SE/4 Saction 34, Twp. 18 South, Rge. 38 Eaat, caid leases
being in the lobbs Fool, lea County, New Hexico, and presently being op-
erated by Samsedan 01l Corporation.

CASE 4053

In the natter of the application of Tide WHater Assooiated O1)
Company for permission to dually complete its State 'A' No. 4 Well, Runice
Pool, NB/4 NE/4 Beot. 8, Twp. 21 South, Rge. 36 East, NMPH, lea Cownty, Now
Hexico, in such manner as to peruit produsction of oil froam the Grayburg-San
Andres formation and pgas from the Yates-Seven Rivers gas zone.

ABE 4061

, In the mattar of the application of the 01l Conservation Commigaion
upon 1%8 omm motion for an onder for the extension of existing pools or the
ocreation of now pools in lddy and lLea Counties, New Mexico, and giving noitice
to all persons and parties interested in the subject matter thoreof to appear
and show sause why such extensions and creations should not be made.

(a) Creats a new oil pool %o bs knovm as the Wset Malaga Pool for
Delaware production to includo:

Twp. 24 3, Rpes 27 B, NMPH,
Eddy County, Nsw Mexieo
ection 15,
98/4 Ssotion 163
KE/4 Seotion 21
NW/4 Seation 22

and such other contiguous lamxic as wmay properly ba included tharein as sup-
ported by proper testimony and recommendations adduced at said hearing.

(b) Fxtend the Halaga Pool to inslude:

Twpc 26 S, ﬂge. 28 E’ Nlﬂ’ﬂ,

vddy County, New lexico
sgk; Sa caon 13

T\Vp- 210 3, Rg_{e. 29 K, ’i!ﬂ’ﬂg

Lddy County, New toxico
a’a Section 18

and such other lands contfiguous to said pool as may properly bs included

therain as supported by proper testinmony and recommandations adducod at gaid
hearing.
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(o) Extend tha Artesia Pool to inolwdo:s

Twps 18 9, Rpe. 27 8, Fil,

Eddy Counby, llew Haxico
Wm—"
H/2 Section 36

and such other lands contipuous to said pool as may properly be innluded
therein as supported by propor testimony and recomwendations adduced at
said hearing. '

(d) kxtend the Santo Nino Pool teo includet

Twp. 19 s’ R{gﬁ. 29 E’ NHPH,
¥ County, Hew llexico
eotion 23
SW/4 Seotion 1

and such other lands contiguous to sald pool as may properly be inoluded
therein as supported by proper testimony and recormendations adduced at
seid h“l’iﬂgo
{e¢) Extend the Skaggs Pool to inoludes
Twp. 20 3, Rge. 37 E, NMPH,

Lea County, New Hexico
W Bectien 13

end such other lands contiguous to said pool as may properly be included
therein as aupported by propor tostimomy and recommendations adduoed ab

('1') Extend the Saunders Pool %o inolude:

Tetpe 14 8, Rge. 33 E, nuprH,

Lea Couty, New HNexigo
Wmm

W/2 Section 14}

K/2 Sestion 23;

W/2 Seotion 26

Twpe 15 3, Rye. 33 S, NP1,
Lea couni'.zE Hew lMexico
) cLion

and suwch other lands contiguous to 83id pool as may properly be included
therein as supported by proper testimony and recomendations adduced at
said hﬂmgo

- (g) Extend the Maljamar Pool to includes
Twp. 17 9, Rge, 33 ¥, NHPM,
Lea County, MNaw Mexico
174 §§c§ton 20
and such other lande contiguous to said pool as may properly ba included
therein as supported by propar tastimony and recoamsndations adduced at
said hearing.
(h) ¥Fxtend the Teague Paol to includet
TWPQ 23 S’ Rﬁ_@. 37 E’ N”Pﬁ,
lLea County, New MHaxico

%/2 Jaction 34}
/2 Sactimn 35

and such othser lands contiguous to said pool as may properly ba includsd
therein as supported by proper testimony and recommendations adducod at
said hoaring.




DIEE TR

‘Logal Notigsa 9-16-324 Pege 3

(1) Extend the Tulke-Wolfceomp Pool to include:
Twp. 15 8, Hgo. 32 B, HHPN,
Lea Coung{. Now Ulexioo
ectiona 2, 3, 4 and
£/2 Section §

and such other lands contiguocus to sald pool as may properly ha ineluded
therein as supportod by proper tostimony and recosmondations adduced at
sald hearing.

(§) Extend the Eighty~Four Draw Pool to include:
Twp. 21 8, Rge. 33 B, NMPM,

Lea County, New iloxige i
Wi/ ﬁctim 5 '

and sush other lands contiguous to said pool as w properly be included
therein as supported by proper testimony and recomwendations adduged at
said hwi.ng.

(k) ERxtend the Denton Pool to inocludet

m' u S’ }tget 37 E’ Nﬂ?ﬂ,
Lea County, Hew lMexico

]
all Seoticn 26
£/2 Section 27

and such other lands contiguous to daid pool as may properly be included
therein as supported by proper testimony and recommendations adduced at
said hearing.

{1) Extand the Oladiola Pool to includes

Twp. 12 3, Rge. I8 E, NMPM,
lea County, New Hexico
tion 183
/4 Seotion 19

and such othes lands contiguous to said pool as may properly be inoluded
therein as supported by proper testimony and recommendations adduced at
said hearing.

(m) Extend the ¥ast Lovington-Pannsylvanian Fool to inoludes
T'p. 16 3, Rg.. 3? E’ NHPH’

loa County, Hew lexico
572 miiﬂl 203

all Section 29;
/2 Seobion 32

and sush other lands contiguous to saild pool as may properiy be inclwded
therein as supportod by praper testinony gdduced at said hearing.
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CASE 3901 (Nnadvertised)

In the natter of the application of the M1 Gonscrvation Commalasion 1
upon its ovm motica for an order (a) exeipting the following pools from the \
requirenents of Rules 301 of tha 1l Consorvation Coumaigsoion's Ruler and }
Regulations pertaining to the filing of Form C=115, Oag=Dil Hatic Tast; and ‘
from the raqulremnta of Rule 506 (Pavagraph 4) pertsmmg to gas-oil ratio
linitationss

- Acme, Ald, Anderson, Artosia, Barbar, Benson, Black River, Barton,
Caprook, Cedar Hills, Chisum-~5an Andres, Dougherity, Daytom, South Drinkard,
Dublin-Devonian, Empire, Forest, Fren, Garrett, Goity, Orayburg-Jackeon,
Orayburg~Xed}y, Halfway, Henshawx, High Lonesoms, ieo, lsonard, Loco Hilla,
foco Hills-Queen, Lusk, West Lusk, Horth Lynch, Fast Maljsmar, ifcliillan,
Holillan-Seven Rivers, Millman, Nadine, New iope, Nichols, P.C.A., Pearaall,
Premier, Red Lake, Robinson, Russell, Santo Nino, 3an Gimon, Sawyor, Shugart,
North Shugart, Square Lake, Teas, Turkey Track, East Turkey Track, Hest
Turkey Track, Turkey Trask-Seven Rivers, Watkins, Watkins-Orayburg, North
Wilson, Young, and such other oil pools in fddy, Lea, Chaves and Roosevelt
Counties which may be included herein as supportad by propeyr tsstimony and
recommendations adduced at said hearing; and

(b) exempting the following pools from the requirezmenta of Rule
506 (Paragraph d) pertaining to gas-oil ratio limitations: Baish, Cooper-lal,
South Funice, Hardy, Lynch, Maljacar-Paddock, Penrose-Skelly, Ghodes, Wilson,
Hest Hilson, and suoh other oil pools in Fddy, Loa, Chaves and Roossvelt
Counties which may be inoluded herein as supported by proper testimony and
recommendations adduced at said hearing.

CASK 407

In the matter of the application of the Gil Consorvation Commission
upon 1ts omn motion for an order extending Section *'GY', 04l Proration and
Allocation, to provide for the addition of Rule 508, Istablishment of

Tomporary Eighty=-Acore Proration Units, said proposzed rule to provide as
followas

1. Teaporary 80-acre proration units are hsreby established
for wildoat wells, as deofined in Rule 104-a, completsd as
oil wellas with a pool depth range of 10,000 feet or move,
detorained in acoordance with Rule 505-«;

2., After the effsctive date of this order, no owmer of & pfo-
duocing well compluted as a wildoat with a pool dopth range
of 10,000 feet or more shall be required to drill morc than

ono well to sach 80 acres in order to secure his proportionate part
of the produstion;

3. Upon the conpletion of five wslls to the same producing
formation v within a radius of two miles of & wildocat woll,
the burdeh shall be on the operator to show by competent
evidence that one well will efficlontly and econonfoally
dratin the 80 aores assigned to the well;

and such®othar provisions as may propsrly be included therein as supported by
propor testimony and eviduence adduced at saild hearing.

GIVEN undey the sesl of the Oil Conservation Commissis: of Hew Mexico
at Santa Fe, ..~ Naxico, this 29th dpy of Auguat, 1952,

STATE OF HEW HRXICO
OIL CISUREVAT ION COMMISSION

Re IXs Spurrior, Secrctary

SEAL
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FEDERAL POWER COMMISSION

. Washingtoa 25, D. C. Jan. 28, 1953
memumomu Docket No, G-1h29
e £y Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corp.
Dear Sir; ‘

- Receipt is hereby acknowledged of your

«owemumﬂ@mdomnnhﬂmu%mmuowmwn4oeoaﬁam&o«gtouawduan
ratter, .

-

Very truly yours,

7 N |
P %\\ﬁ gy

. Secretary.
3-13118-43
s ~
s ,.
\ WA
s, - L
& »\ .
¢ oo
W, &
U




F.P.C.Form No. 82

au.m_umg POWER OOZ wmm
WASHINGTON | ,_>z 20 ¢

TS AV Erierton m%.ﬁfm
BUY U5, 80MDS 7

OFFICIAL mcm_znmu/ - A ?, YROLL SAVIN.3 Tl.!

'R. B, Spurier, Secretary Director
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico
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